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Suzanne Flynn

Metro Auditor

600 NE Grand Ave

Portland, OR 97232-2736

TEL 503 797 1892, FAX 503 797 1831

December 7, 2012

David G. Jones
Peer Review Team Leader
Seattle City Auditor

Richard L. Springsteen
Dallas/Fort Worth International Airport

Dear Mr. Jones and Mr. Springsteen:

| have reviewed the report of December 7, 2012 containing the results of your review of my office’s
operations to determine if we comply with Government Auditing Standards. |1 am pleased that you have
found our office in compliance with these standards. The Metro Code requires my office to comply with
these standards, so | greatly value your work and this finding.

| observed that you reviewed our policies, procedures and practices thoroughly and therefore, believe
your comments to be accurate and valuable. | appreciated the opportunity to hear your feedback and
suggestions. | especially appreciated your recognition of the quality of our work, the talent of my staff
and my involvement in all aspects of the audit process.

| am glad that you have brought to my attention an oversight in our audit procedures and practice. You
suggested that we require the Independent Reviewer for each audit report sign the Independence
Statement. | will immediately revise our Policies and Procedures and implement this practice.

Thank you for volunteering to participate with the Association of Local Government Auditors in the Peer
Review Program. | appreciate your time and dedication to this effort.

Sincerely,

Jéwagz};\

Suzanne Flynn
Metro Auditor





